
  

 

ITEM # 19 
DATE: 11-09-21 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT: 2019/20 MULTI-MODAL ROADWAY IMPROVEMENTS (MORTENSEN 

ROAD WEST OF SOUTH DAKOTA AVE) 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Multi-modal transportation refers to the various modes used by Ames residents to travel 
throughout the community. This program is aimed at improving the roadway to create a 
safer interaction between modes through enhancing crossing visibility at intersections, 
bike detection, and on-street facilities (e.g. bike lanes, sharrows). This project installed 
new accessible ramps at the intersections of Mortensen Road & Miller Avenue and 
Mortensen Road & Poe Avenue and also removal of the old Cy-Ride turnaround at 
Miller Avenue including the construction of standard intersection corners at this 
location. 
 
On August 25, 2020, City Council awarded the project to Con-Struct, Inc. of Ames, Iowa 
in the amount of $65,495.95. Two change orders were administratively approved by staff 
in the amount of $12,613.39 to reflect final measured quantities which included adding 
the reconstruction of the ramp at the NW corner of Mortensen and South Dakota, 
bringing the final construction cost to $78,109.34.  
 
Revenues and expenses for this project are shown below: 
 

Funding Sources   Expenses  

  CIP-2019/20 Multi-Modal Imp   $80,000  Engineering & Admin $18,700.00 
  CIP-Pavement Restoration   $30,000  Construction $78,109.34 
Total $110,000  Total $96,809.34 

 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Accept the 2019/20 Multi-Modal Roadway Improvements (Mortensen Road, west of 
South Dakota Ave) project as completed by Con-Struct, Inc. of Ames, Iowa in the 
amount of $78,109.34. 

 
2. Direct staff to pursue modification to the project. 

 
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
The project has now been completed in accordance with the approved plans and 
specifications. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City 
Council adopt Alternative No. 1, as described above. 


